
 TOWN OF KIRKWOOD 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 

August 4, 2020 

  
   

 
A public hearing regarding the adoption of a Local Law of the Town of Kirkwood for the year 

2020 entitled  “Local Law Amending the Fee for Water Meters” was held on August 4, 2020 at 

6:00 PM at the Joseph A. Griffin Town Hall with Supervisor Gordon Kniffen presiding. 

 

Present:  Supervisor Gordon Kniffen 

  Councilman Robert Weingartner 

  Councilman Lewis Grubham 

  Councilwoman Katie Legg 

  Councilman William Diffendorf, Jr. 

 

Also Present: Robert McKertich, Attorney 

  Kelley Diffendorf, Town Clerk 

  John A. Finch Jr., Commissioner of Public Works 

 

Supervisor Kniffen explained the local law is to amend the current water meter fees. He said I’ll 

give you what it is now and what the proposed amendment will be; for ¾ inch service it is $160 

and will be changed to $250, and for 1 inch service it is $250 and will go to $350, and anything 

larger than 1 inch is $250 and that will go to $350. 

 

Supervisor Kniffen opened the hearing to public comment.  Hearing none, Supervisor Kniffen 

ordered the hearing closed at 6:03 PM. 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

        Kelley M. Diffendorf 

        Town Clerk 

 


